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Dates to Remember 

Wednesday 13 June ACT Cross Country 
Friday 22 June Bridge Challenge Final  
Thursday 28 June Dance Nation 
Wednesday 4 July  Semester 1 Reports emailed to Parents/Carers 
Friday 6 July Last day of Term 2 
  
Monday 23 July First day of Term 3 
Wednesday 8 August Southside Netball 
Wednesday 15 August Careers Expo 
Thursday 30 August Year 10 Road Trauma - Sydney Excursion 
Tuesday 11 September Southside Athletics 
Wednesday 12 September Year 10 Rotary Interviews 
Wednesday 19 September Parent/Carer/Teacher Interviews 
Thursday 20 & Friday 21 September Dance Fest 
Sunday 23 - Friday 28 September Year 10 Melbourne Camp 
Tuesday 25 September ACT Athletics 
Wednesday 26 September Year 9 Giving Expo 
 

From the principal 

  
Events and successes 

The highlight for me over the last few weeks has been the 

Athletics Carnival. It was a chilly day but the students stayed warm 

by participating is a range of events and showing a friendly, 

competitive spirit. Well done to Caitlin Taylor, Ali Kirkpatrick and 

Luke Foran for organising a team of teachers to run such a 

fantastic day. Our new canteen manager has been doing a great 

job of keeping staff and students well fed – the honey chicken is a 

particular favourite. A number of students have engaged with 

different learning experiences at the Lions Youth Haven Farm Skills 

Program including; collecting honey (pictured), feeding lambs and 

raking manure. Feedback from the facilitators of this program is 

that our students have continued to impress with their 

enthusiasm and willingness to learn new skills. 

  

At school students continue to work hard in classes, particularly over these couple of weeks in the lead up 

to the conclusion of formal assessment and reporting writing time for teachers. I encourage students and 

staff to eat well and get plenty of rest during a time that can be stressful. I’ve enjoyed showing a few 
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prospective parents and students around the school and they consider choices for 2019 enrolment. I’m 

particularly proud of how hard are students working to engage with their learning and do their best. 

  

A number of students have experienced individual successes in 

Australian Gymnastics Championships last month. Congratulations 

to David Kidd who won Gold on Vault Under 17 and Toby Windsor 

who won Team Silver under 13 and Silver on High Bar. Also Jay Hill 

qualified as a Reserve for Level 7 Open. Well done to these 

students who have obviously worked very hard. 
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Please also congratulate Zoe Williams on her excellent portrait. It has been accepted into the Tuggeranong 

Arts Competition. She is vying for the My Human Condition - Youth Art Award. Good luck Zoe!  

 

Farewell to Julie Collins  

As I emailed you all last week, it is with mixed emotions that we 

farewell Julie Collins, our steadfast deputy principal. Julie has 

contributed in so many ways to the overall success of our school. She 

is completely committed to public education and constantly worked 

with students, staff and families to encourage and support each and 

every member of our community. She will be sorely missed and we 

wish her all the very best in her new position. 

 

 

  

Prue Gill will act in the position of Deputy Principal for the remainder 

of the term as I complete the recruitment process. Matthew Sandeman will act as the executive teacher in 

the Green Curriculum Bank (English/HaSS/Japanese). 
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Student behaviour at Lanyon Woolworths 

In recent weeks the school has been contacted by the manager of Woolworths at Lanyon Marketplace 

expressing concerns about the behaviours of a small number of students, usually before school. One of the 

school values is Pride in our community and we are trying to work with the staff at Woolworths and our 

students to help resolve some of these issues to create a positive connection between our students and 

the wider community. I have advised their staff that if behaviours escalate that they should contact the 

police, but I am hoping that parents, students and teachers can work together to prevent this eventuality.  

   
Student Absences 

The school makes a real effort to contact parents and to follow up on any student absences or late arrivals 

to school. Sometimes we get things wrong but occasionally students are not where they should be. We are 

constantly trying to streamline our processes and to make sure that we keep parents informed. If you 

receive information that your child is not at school and you believe them to be, I ask that you contact the 

school as soon as possible so that we can follow up. If we have made an error, we need to understand why. 

  

It would also be appreciated if you could provide us, if you have not already, with the most up-to-date 

contact details, including, if possible, an email address, so that we can keep the information flowing. It is 

very important that we work together to ensure students are at school, in class and working hard. 

  
 

 

)Y¥aY¥Y >zx¦wY 

H¥nxbn¢Yv 

 
 

 

 

2019 Enrolments 

Do you have a student starting Year 7 or Year 11 next year? 
 

Enrolments for 2019 closed on Monday 11 June. Please ensure you get your enrolments in ASAP so that 

the schools can start their extensive planning - in particular teaching staff required (which is dependant on 

enrolment numbers).  

 

Even if you already have a student attending our school you still need to submit an application for other 

children that will be starting year 7 next year . 

 

Enrolments are online and can be accessed using the following address: 

 

https://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/enrolling_in_an_act_public_school  

 
There is free computer access at any public library. Alternatively LHS front office are happy to help you, if 

you are having difficulty - please contact us on 6142 1800 if this is the case.  
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School Tours 
Tours of Lanyon High School are being offered to prospective enrolments every Thursday at 10am 

throughout term 2.  Please contact the front office for bookings.  

 

 

Year 7 

Year 7 had their first Term 2 assembly in Week 5. In the assembly students were reminded of that as it gets                      
colder it is important to have the correct cold weather school uniform            
items. If a student does not have the correct item on a given day they               
can check in at Student Services before school and loan the item they             
need. All items are washed after each use. 

We had a very successful Athletics Carnival in Week 5. Although it was             
windy, the sun was out (in patches) and it was great to see so many               
Year 7 students attending and getting involved in the various events           
that were held. 

In class, year 7 are completing numerous assessment items as they           
move toward their first Lanyon High School reports. In Science students           
are investigating the preferred environment of invertebrates through        
their testing of the choice chambers that they have built. In English            
students are providing their opinions on whether zoos should be          
banned or not through the completion of their essay. Students in           
textiles are making their own tote bags and honing their sewing skills. 

Coming up in week 8, Menslink will be conducting a seminar for boys in              
years 7 and 8. During this time a session on body image and self-esteem              
will be presented to the girls. If you would like to know of more options               
to support your student’s mental health please do not hesitate to           
contact your student’s Pastoral Care teacher of myself. 

 
Kurt Halbauer | Year 7 Pastoral Care Advisor 
kurt.halbauer@ed.act.edu.au  
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Year 8 

 

The term is fast disappearing and Year 8 have been busy. 

 

In the Arts and Technology, students have begun work on their           

pyjama pants design brief where they are combining open and          

closed seams and extending their learning to include an elastic band           

casing and in Food Technology students have continued to build on           

their kitchen skills. 

 

Year 8 HASS have started work on a new unit on the Black Death. In the unit they get to roleplay a person                       

from the middle ages and write a diary on the Black Death from their point of view. They are being nobles,                     

monks and serfs. 

  

In Science the year 8’s have been learning about atoms, elements and 

compounds. 

 

They have been getting familiar with the periodic table and symbols – and 

students had to work out why the following elements appeared in this 

particular order: carbon, argon, oxygen, lithium, neon, helium, yttrium, 

sulphur.  

 

 

Students have just started their major assessment for Term 2 on 

physical and chemical reactions which is due Friday 15th June. The students will choose either a physical or 

chemical reaction to investigate e.g. alka seltzer and water rockets, bread making, vinegar and bicarb etc. 

The top assessments will be submitted to the ACT science fair where they  

can win a cash prize! 

 

I would like to congratulate Khyane Morales who was the catcher for the Canberra Cavalry U15’s Junior 

League Baseball team. The team went to the Australian Junior League Championships in Adelaide. 

Congratulation Khanye. 

 

Southside Netball is coming up and Lanyon will be sending a team to represent the school.  

The carnival will be in week 3, trials will commence before this. Listen out for the students  

notices in the morning. 

 

Kelly-Anne Guy | Year 8 Pastoral Care Advisor 
Kelly-Anne.guy@ed.act.edu.au  
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Year 9 
 
At our Year 9 assembly last week there were a few points we reminded students of to keep in mind lately. 

Last week we had our Athletics Carnival. I was incredibly pleased to see and hear from other staff that Year 
9 were being active and positive members of our school community at this event. We had a great turnout 
and many Year 9’s were not only having fun being there, but participating in a range of the events being 
run. I’m really proud of them for all the positive feedback, and passed this on to them at our assembly. 
  
As we head into the winter we are reminding students to dress accordingly for the weather as it gets 
colder. Uniforms can be purchased from https://lanyonhs.liquidpromotions.com.au/ and students, parents 
and carers can contact their Pastoral Care teacher or myself if there are concerns about access to a 
uniform or establishing a  payment plan. We also have uniforms available for students to borrow in 
Student Services for days when students don’t have pants or a jumper. 
  
Year 9 should continue completing Graduation Point Claim Forms for any events, groups, activities they are 
participating in that can earn them graduation points. 
  
Each year Year 10 students go on a camp trip to Melbourne. This year’s camp cost students approximately 
$800, so I’ve been reminding students that if they think they would be interested in attending the 2019 
Year 10 camp then they should start thinking about saving money now. Please talk with your child this year 
about if this is something they’d like to attend so that you can plan financially around organising this for 
late 2019. If finances are a concern for your child or family please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Matthew Sandeman | Year 9 Pastoral Care Advisor 
matthew.sandeman@ed.act.edu.au  
 
 
 

 
Year 10  
 
Year 10 are pushing hard through a busy assessment period and preparing themselves for the next round                 
of Work Experience and Road Ready in Week 10. On top of this a few of our students have been taking on                      
extracurricular activities.  
 
Tobin Carlton Van Buizen who is currently representing the ACT at the            
Bendigo Bank Australian Baseball Championship. So far he has played in two            
close games and hit a home run. We wish Tobin all the best for the               
remainder of the competition!  
 
Four of our students also got the opportunity to experience what a career in              
the justice system would be like. The girls reported “We did a tour of the               
court where they told us what happens in each room, we met the people              
who run the rooms, told us what their jobs were. Told us what having a               
career in law would be like and we acted out a court case at the end so we                  
could see what it is like to play a role as each of the job people.” Thank you                  
to Jess Haythorpe for facilitating the day.  
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Camp Reminder 
Payment for this excursion can be made easily using ‘Quickweb’. Quickweb can be found on the Lanyon                 
High School website: http://www.lanyonhs.act.edu.au/payment. 
The cost of camp has been finalised at $775 and is due at the start of term 3. I have amended the payment                       
schedule slightly to reflect the new lower cost: 
-        6th of July - $715  
-        27th of July – Payments finalised $775 
 
 
Formal Reminder 
The year 10 formal will be held on Wednesday the 5th of December at The Deck at Regatta Point. The cost                     
of the ticket is $115 per person pending final numbers and fundraising. 
A non-refundable payment of $30 is required to the Front Office by Monday the 2nd July 2018 to secure                   
your child’s place. In our year assembly I stressed to students that it is not about who can buy the most                     
expensive outfit or come in the flashiest car. It is about celebrating four years of school with your friends.                   
Students should wear something age appropriate that they feel comfortable in (and can dance in!). If you                 
have any concerns about payment, let me know. We want all of our students to come and celebrate! 
 
 

Year 10 Dates to Remember 

Work Experience/Road Ready – Session 2 2nd​ July –6th​ July 

Camp Payments should total $715 6th​ July 

Camp Payments Finalised $775 27th​ July 2018 

Careers Expo 15th​ August 

Road Trauma Excursion - Sydney 30th​ August 2018 

Rotary Interviews 12th​ September 

Camp 23rd​ – 28th​ September 

Formal 5th​ December 

Leavers Assembly – Final day of Year 10 7th​ December 

Presentation Night 13th​ December 

Graduation 14th​ December 

  
As always, please let me know of any questions. 
Jessie-Kate Harmey | Acting Year 10 Pastoral Care Advisor 
jessie-kate.harmey@ed.act.edu.au  
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Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) at Lanyon High School 
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning, known as PBL is an evidence-based whole school systems approach that 
addresses the diverse academic and social needs of every student to support them to be successful. Using 
a problem-solving approach (data, systems and practices) that engages students, parents and all school 
staff. PBL establishes positive social expectations for all in the school community and provides a framework 
for the school and its community to collectively support the wellbeing of every student. 

Over the last few months, staff, the Year 10 Leadership Class and a student focus group representative of 
the whole school, spent time looking at the agreed positive behaviour expectations for our school.  They 
made suggestions to improve our PBL matrix ready to roll out to the school community.  We now invite our 
community to view our agreed Positive Behaviour for Learning Matrix.  If you have any questions or 
comments about the matrix, please email Joh.Davies@ed.act.edu.au. 

 

 

 
Values 

 
Expectations 

Settings 

ALL SETTINGS Front of School Bike Racks Front Office 

 
 
 
 
 

Student 
Empowerment 

 
 

Pride in our 
Community 

 
 

Respectful 
Relationships 

 
 

Resilience 
Safety 

 

Safe 
 
 
 
 
 

We make healthy 
choices 

 
We are respectful of 

other people’s 
space. 

 We walk bikes and 
scooters  and wear a 
helmet when riding 

them. 

We ask to borrow 
equipment. 

Respectful 
 
 
 
 
 

We use respectful 
language/volume 

 
We all keep areas 

clean and tidy. 
 

We are respectful of 
everyone’s 
property. 

 
 

We refrain from 
physical contact 

We ensure bikes are 
locked before the 

bell 
 

We report 
suspicious 
behaviour 

 
We only touch our 

own property 

We wait quietly to 
be served 

 
 

We use the ipad 
only as needed 

 
Parents should 

report to the front 
office 

Learners 
 
 
 
 
 

We are in the right 
place at the right 

time. 
 

We use electronic 
devices 

appropriately. 

We move to class 
once the bell goes. 
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Values 

 
 

Expectations 

Settings 

Student Services Staff Rooms Marketplace/pond Moving Around the 
School 

 
 
 
 

Student 
Empowerment 

 
 

Pride in our 
Community 

 
 

Respectful 
Relationships 

 
 

Resilience 
Safety 

 

Safe 
 
 
 
 
 

We respect the 
safety of staff and 

students. 

 We stay within the 
boundaries of the 

space. 
 

We walk safely.  
 

We only play ball 
sports on the courts 

and oval. 
 

 
We walk bikes and 

scooters. 

Respectful 
 
 
 
 
 

We check in with SS 
staff when arriving 

 
We ask to borrow 

equipment 
 

We sit quietly. 

We knock first, then 
wait. 

 
We respect 

teacher’s property 

We look after the 
wildlife. 

 

Learners 
 
 
 
 
 

We work calmly on 
our class work or 
with the teacher. 

We use inside voices 
  

 
 
 
 
Robotics  
 
The Lanyon Cluster Robotics Club continued working 
on their VEX robots at the Centre for Innovation and 
Learning, accompanied by Ms Heys. The robot they 
have built is designed to pick up and carry objects as 
well as hang off a high bar in order to compete at 
upcoming robotics scrimmages. The club are now 
working on modifications to improve their robot to 
score maximum points at competition.  
 
Pictured is Liam Bornholm in year 8 testing the robot 
his team have built. 
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